MINUTES OF BABYLON SCHOOL BOARD REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING

DATE OF MEETING:
PLACE:

CALL TO ORDER

APPROVAL OF
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REPORT

October 3, 2022
Babylon Junior-Senior High School, 50 Railroad Avenue, Babylon, NY 11702

Members Present

Mrs. Carol Ann Dell’Erba, President
Mrs. Linda Jurs, Vice President

Mr. Ari McKenzie

Mr. Dominick Montalto

Mrs. Donna Noeesi
Mrs. Theresa Patiri
Mr. David Sonkin

Interim Superintendent
Mr. Brian L. Conboy

Central Office Administration
Ms. Deirdre Lunetta, Assistant Superintendent for Business
Ms. Carisa Manza, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum & Instruction

District Clerk
Linda McGarvey

School Attorney
Doug Spencer

Nicole Murphy

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by C. Dell’Erba, President. A motion to enter executive
session by T. Patiri and seconded by D. Noesi, for the purpose of discussing the employment history of
particular individuals and advice from counsel was made. (6-0) Public session resumed at 7:30 p.m. at
which time C. Dell’Erba, President, led the assemblage in the Pledge of Allegiance.

The Minutes of the Regular Meeting of September 12, 2022 were approved on motion by L. Jurs and
seconded by D. Montalto. {7-0)

Board of Education committee chairs had no news to report at this time but will have dates for committee
meetings by the next Board meeting.

Today we are going to start with Kate and Caitlin. They are students frem the Jr./Sr. High School, and
they are going to fill is in on various exciting things that are happening at the Jr./Sr. High School. Thanks
for coming out girls.

Student Delegates, Kate and Caitlin reported the following:

Senior High Student Counci! Events:

- Student Council worked diligently to prepare for the recent Homecoming. Thank you to all who came
out to watch the parade, enjoy the concessions, and support the team. It was a beautiful day and a
wonderful community celebration.

- We are also working on planning an outdoor Safe Halloween, which will be on Thursday, October 27,
starting at 4pm, hosted at BHS. The event will include trick or treating and various games led by Student
Council members. All families should sign in at the Grove Place doors, where a $5 entry fee will be
collected. All money will be used to support Babylon families in need.

Fine Arts Department:

15 student artists from kindergarten through seniors will have their artwork on display at the NYS School
Board Associations’ conference this month.

We will also have student artists from kindergarten through seniors displaying their artwork at the Apples
and Arts Festival at the Conklin House during the Babylon Village street fair, October 14th through Oct
16th.

Social Studies Department:
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The National Social Studies Honor Society welcomed new members this week! Congratulations to the
Junior and senior students who applied and were accepted based on their excellence in Social Studies. We
look forward to a great school year!

World Languages Department:

The Spanish Honor Society is recognizing National Hispanic Heritage Month with informational fliers
and announcements daily to make BHS aware of the outstanding contributions the Latinx population have
made to our country's history.

The French Honor Society is preparing for a trip to see An American In Paris at the Argyle Theatre on
October 13th. Students from senior high French classes were invited to join also.

Mr. Conboy went on to add a few additional pieces of information: The first involves our livestreaming,
We did get some reports that the clarity of the presentation from the people that were watching on our
livestream was a little bit less than exemplary, so we have a new camera and a new microphone that we
are using for tonight. Hopefully, that works well and works better than the old system, and then we are
going to wire that to the ceiling here so that we can use it for all of our meetings. We hope that it is working
well.

It's October and it feels like October, particularly this past weekend. Ms, Manza and I are both new here,
but we certainly are not disappeinted with the way things have gone the first month of school. Like any
school district, there are a lot of things to get your attention. There are policies and procedures that we
need to have analyzed. We are very hopeful that we can put some things in place that will be long-term
solutions for the district, so we are looking forward to doing that.

I agree that homecoming was beautiful. We certainly picked the right weekend weatherwise and when
you have an earlier homecoming, sometimes you get nicer weather. If you had your homecoming this past
weekend, that was a bit soggy. So, the later you go into the Fall, the more problems you have with weather.
The PEP rally on Friday, and the Homecoming on Saturday were very spirited and exiremely memorable.
Some of you have been waiting on the sexual harassment policy that the district has been working on. The
attorneys are here, and Ms. Murphy has been working diligently on that sexual harassment policy. It was
just completed and was given to the Board for review. Qur plan is that, at our next School Board meeting,
which is October 24th, we are going to have a first reading of that policy. The policy will be posted with
the next agenda, and it takes two readings to be put in place, so anybody who is interested in reading up
on that, pleasc look at our Board webpage for the next meeting’s agenda.

Also, questions came up about the school’s quality survey that was put in place last year. That survey had
been posted to the web, but last year you paid for a public presentation of that survey. So, at our next
Board meeting on October 24th, right here in the library, we are going to have the company, K12 Insight,
with us and they are going to give us the presentation of that survey information. We'll put that message
out and it on the web and hopefully we get some people here that are interested in it. Those that took part
in the survey were the jr./sr. high school students, volunteer parents and volunteer staff members. We will
learn all about the results of that survey at our next meeting.

We began advertising for the Citizens Advisory Committee on our website. We already have 17 people
that have shown interest. The application for that will be on the website until this Friday. We said October
7th was the last date that we would have that active, and that is this Friday.

We have some interesting guidance news from Mr. Murphy and Ms. Manza is going to handle that.

Ms. Manza: Thank you, Mr. Conboy. Good evening members of the Board of Education and the Babylon
community. As Mr. Conboy said, we have only been here for a few short weeks. 1 believe today is day 14,
But in that short time, it is abundantly clear to me that in Babylon we have lots to celebrate, Notably, it is
my distinct pleasure to share with you, on behalf of Mr. Cirone, Ms. Callahan and Mr, Murphy, great news
regarding some of our exceptional students at the Jr./Sr. High School. I am pleased to share that, this year,
we have 52 advanced placement scholars. This is inclusive of 27 AP Scholars, which is granted to students
who receive scores of 3 or higher on three or more AP exams. We also have 11 AP Scholars with Honor,
granted to students who receive an average score of at least 3.25 on all AP exams taken, and scores of 3
or higher on four or more of these exams. We have 14 AP Scholars with Distinction, granted to students
who receive an average score of at least 3.5 on all AP exams taken, and scores of 3 or higher on five or
more of these exams.

This is a tremendous point of pride in and of itself and because it represents that we have more than
doubled the number of students earning this distinction over the past four years. For some context, Mr.
Murphy shared the following five-year longitudinal history: in 2018, we had 22 total schelars. In 2019,
we had 32 total scholars. In 2020, there were 21 total scholars. And, again in 2021, there were 21 total
scholars. In 2022, we have 52 total scholars.
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PUBLIC COMMENT/
QUESTIONS

OMNIBUS MOTION

So, indeed, congratulations are in order to the students and staff for having earned this tremendous
accolade. I am looking forward to sharing the future successes of our students and staff with the Board
and members of the community. Thank you.

Desiree Harkins, Fumi Otomo, Kate O’Hara, Mary Schubart, and Danielle Skarulis approached the Board
with questions/comments.

NEW BUSINESS

C. Dell’Erba requested a motion to omnibus Items 1-13. This was approved on motion by D. Sonkin and
seconded by A. McKenzie. (7-0)

C. Dell’Erba requested a motion to approve Items 1-13. This was approved on motion by T. Patiri and
seconded by D. Noesi. (7-0)

l.

PROBATIONARY .5 FTE SCHOOL PSYCHOLOGIST: RESOLVED, that upon the
recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board of Education approves the
appointment of Karen Pinto, PsyD, as a .5 Probationary School Psychologist, effective after
approval to September 1, 2026*. Ms. Pinto has a Psy.D., in School-Clinical Child Psychology,
M.S.Ed., in School Psychology and B.A. in Psychology. Compensation for this assignment to be
.5 Step 1/MAT75+Ph.D. ($43,681) Prorated,

PART-TIME AIDE APPOINTMENTS: RESOLVED, that upon the recommendation of the
Superintendent of Schools, the Board of Education approves the following part-time aide
appointments from September |, 2022 to June 30, 2023, Compensation for these positions to be
in accordance with the 2022-2023 Aides and Monitors Association contract. (Step 1-318.62, Step
2-$18.94, Step 3-$19.30)

Elementary School
Stephanie Benci Michael DiCarlo

PER DIEM SUBSTITUTE TEACHER APPOINTMENTS: RESOLVED, that upon the
recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board of Education approves the
appointment of the following per diem substitute teachers for the 2022-2023 school year.
Compensation for these assignments to be at the substitute teacher per diem rate of pay scale:
Days: 1-30 §110.00; Days: 31-60 $120.00; Days: 61-90 $130.00; Over 91 days: $140.00.

Elementary School
Alexandra Will Maria Fiorillo Abigail Stricoff

Grade School
Olivia Stegner (.5)

High School
Alexis Guy Thomas Col

STUDENT TEACHER APPOINTMENTS: RESOLVED, that upon the recommendation of
the Superintendent of Schools, the Board of Education approves the following student teachers
for the Fall 2022 semester:

Student Teacher Field of Study Cooperating Teachers

Tramaine Nero Early Childhood Education  Jennifer Bell

Tramaine Nero Early Childhood Special Alyssa Freeman and Samantha Weitz
Education

CASUAL APPOINTMENTS: RESOLVED, that upon the recommendation of the
Superintendent of Schools, the Board of Education appoints the following coaching
appointments for the Winter 2022 season. Compensation for these appointments to be in
accordance with the 2022/2023 Babylon Teachers’ Association Contract.
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Varsity Boys' Baskethall William Singleton $8,404
JV Boys’ Basketball Tim Halvorsen $6,654
JH Boys’ Baskethall** {Black) Chris Morra 54,862
JH Boys’ Basketball** {Orange) Robert Andrews $4,862
Varsity Girls’ Basketball Chris Ryan 58,404
JV Girls’ Basketball Kelsey Ferguson $6,654
JH Girls’ Basketball***{Black) Ashley Jones 54,862
IH Girls' Basketball***{Orange) Stephanie Greaney 54,862
JH Girls' Volleyball**(Black) Brenda Mayo $4,862
JH Girls' Volleyball**{Orange) Samantha Czeczotka 54,862
Varsity Boys’ Winter Track Adam Geller 57,583
Varsity Boys; Winter Track asst Dennis McGovern $5,996
Varsity Girls’ Winter Track Chris Pedersen 57,583
Varsity Girls' Winter Track Asst Mike Sinclair $5,996
Varsity Wrestling Danny McHugh 58,404
IV Wrestling Mike Patrovich $6,654
JH Wrestling*** Phil Grande $4,862
JH Wrestling*** Mike Russo 54,862
Varsity Cheerleading Kara Bochicchio $5,893
JH Cheerleading** Ashley Belmonte 54,862
Varsity Boys' Independent Swimming laime Harrison $1,045
Winter Weight Room {Supervisor) lim Burke 51,045
Volunteer coach- Varsity boys track Jeff Hedberg N/A i
NOTE: ** Early Winter Sport
***Late Winter Sport
6. CASUAL APPOINTMENTS: RESOLVED, that upon the recommendation of the

Superintendent of Schools, the Board of Education approves the following casual appointments
for the 2022-2023 school year. Compensation for these positions to be in accordance with the
Babylon Teachers’ Association Contract for the 2022-2023 school year:



ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

CLUBS - TIER 2

Animal Club Samantha Weitz (Covello) ($1,566)
Around the World Megan Connolly ($1,566)
Art & Literacy Club Kim DeRosa ($1,566)
Best Buddies Kristen Scheriff ($1,566)
Coding Club Diana Orsini (31,566)
Shark Tank Emily Taxin ($1,566)
GRADE SCHOOL

CLUBS - TIER 2

Lego Club (Grades 3 & 4) Nicole Gamble {$1,566)
Broadcast Club (Grade 5) Jessica Kurtz ($1,566)
Broadcast Club {(Grade 6) Jessica Kurtz ($1,566)
Cheer Club Kara Bochicchio ($1,566)
Harry Potter Club ' ($1,566)
CLUBS - TIER 3

Lego Club (Grade 5) Nicole Campanaro ($784)
Jewelry Factory* Nicole Gamble ($784)

*Jewelry Factory was initially approved as a half-stipend (Tier 3} club but is requesting approval

as a full-stipend {Tier 2) club. ($1,566)




